
9.45am

Welcome: Paul Clee
Opening Hymn 485: 'Hark the Voice of Jesus Calling'

Prayer: Cecilia Davison
Mission Spotlight: Carolyn & Etienne Guenin

Bible Study Groups: 'Discipling Spiritual Leaders', Paul Clee
Our Response to World Mission Needs: Carolyn Guenin 

Closing Hymn 291: 'Now to Heaven Our Prayers 
Ascending', Etienne Guenin
Closing Prayer:  Paul Clee

Host Today: Evalyne Mlalazi
Preacher: Sam Neves

Sermon: 'Free to Relate'
Praise Leader:  Chantal Alen
Co-ordinator: Beatrice Dan

THE SINGING GROUP will be going to Joyce Wilding, 
18Crown Rise, WD250NE, Garston at 4pm today.

PRAYER COR  NER. Let us pray for passengers and family of 
passengers on the lost Malaysian airline, and for the victims 
of the collapsed building in Harlem. 

CHILDREN'S POETRY COMPETITION. Details and sponsorship 
forms for the competition, which closes 7 April, will be on 
the small table outside the Armstrong Hall (next to the 
sweetie bag!).

THE NEXT HEALTH LECTURE will be held on Thursday 27 March
at 8pm.  Dr. Christopher Levi will be presenting – 'Can Life 
Begin at 70'?

THE SOUP RUN next Friday, 21 March, will be led by the Hemel 
Hempstead Church. If you wish to go on the soup run please 
contact Pat Walton.

THE WELFARE DEPARTMENT is in urgent need of bed linen, 
duvets (both sizes), men's clothing for the Soup Run, and non-
perishable food.

HELP IS NEEDED! The Messy Church team is looking for someone
who would be willing to make a post box for the prayer 
requests written by those attending. If you are willing and able,
please can you speak to either Emma, Estelle or Judy. 

CHOIR MEMBERS. To the all the church Choir members – there 
will be Choir rehearsal every Friday at 7pm until Easter. We are 
preparing the Easter Service. New members are welcome! 
Let’s praise Him together! 

DEACONESSES MEETING. Calling all deaconesses to attend this 
important meeting at 3pm tomorrow in the Armstrong Hall. 
Please let Paulina know if you are unable to attend.

CHILDREN'S POETRY COMPETITION. Children, would you like to 
raise funds to help save other children's lives? Enter our poetry 
competition and your sponsorship money will go towards 
helping ADRA to help others and change lives. Please come to
the Armstrong Hall after the service to collect instructions and 
sponsorship forms from Joy Bussey. 

ADRA COLLECTION IS NOW JUST 2 WEEKS AWAY.  Book Territory 
TODAY to save the rush(!) and secure the area you want.
Also order your tins in advance. See Edward Hammond for 
Territory and Steve Cooper to join a group, of if you are happy 
to drive. If you would like to order your cans etc in advance to 
save you time later please meet Dennis Johnson by the 
wooden benches near the REAR MAIN DOORS out of the 
Sanctuary at the end of the service today.

ETIENNE AND CAROLYN GUENIN recently accepted a call from 
Adventist Frontier Missions to work as missionaries in Benin from 
September 2014 to July 2015. They would like to invite the 
church family to partner with them in this great adventure! If 
you would like to know more about the project or find out how 
you can get involved, please speak to us, email us at 
guenin.benin@gmail.com or visit http://guenin.blogspot.com. 

SENIOR CLUB will meet on Monday 17 March from 2-4pm. 
We are very happy that Zena Skinner (former TV Cook) 
will be paying us a return visit. Her talk is entitled 'Facing 
the Camera'. We invite all eligible members to join us for 
what promises to be a very interesting & entertaining 
afternoon.

MINYOUNG BAE'S FINAL UNDERGRADUATE RECITAL, 1 
APRIL.  Minyoung Bae has her Final Recital at the Royal 
College of Music on Tuesday 1 April.  If you would like to 
come and enjoy this recital , please see Minyoung for 
more details. Mobile: 07540 147 544, or email 
minyoung91@hotmail.co.uk

LIFE INFO MAGAZINES are available in the north porch for 
you to help yourself to and to take to give to your friends, 
neighbours and work colleagues.

NEXT SUNDAY SALE – PAT'S SALE - 30 MARCH, 12-2PM.  
Funds raised will go to the ADRA Annual Appeal. If you 
wish to donate items please contact Pat to arrange this 
on 01923 672 500.

THE MESSY CHURCH TEAM would like to thank the Church 
congregation for their generosity in giving donations from
start of this year to the value of £900 in support of future 
programmes for this year.

MESSY CHURCH takes place today. For our local church 
families who have booked, please be reminded that your
family is invited to join the Messy Church team in the 
Church sanctuary at 3.30pm for a brief prayer and 
devotion before the start of registration at 3.45pm.

Announcements

Parallel Service

Sabbath School Announcements Announcements



11am

Introit: 'Holy, Holy, Holy'

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship
'Praise to The Lord, the Almighty

The King of creation,
Oh my soul praise Him

for He is my health and salvation.
All ye who hear, now to His temple draw near,

Join ye in glad adoration.'
Hymn 6 v1

Invocation

Reading: Psalm 95:1-6, Pierre Guenin

Hymn 228: 'The Lord in Zion Reigneth'

Tithes and Offerings

Children's Story: Pastor Jacques Venter

Family Prayer: Terry LeCorre

Hymn 445: 'Nearer My God to Me'

Scripture Reading: Exodus 20:12-16

Meditation in Music: Miriam Ivan

Sermon: 'Free to Relate', Pastor Jacques Venter

Hymn 454: 'Come, We That Love the Lord'

Benediction: Pastor Jacques Venter

Serving Elders: Roger Murphy & Pauline Allcock
Organist: Brian Combridge

CONTACTS
Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter 
jventer@secadventist.org.uk; 07868 546 941

Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk; 07961 777 446

Sam Neves
samneves@mac.com: 07522 088 007

Stanborough Centre Office
Centre Manager: Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

AV Advance Requests/Bookings
spcavteam@gmail.com

DVD Recordings of Services
Available to order from the desk after the Divine Service

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel. 07837 404 261 / Email: spcmahn@gmail.com

Stanborough Park Community Chaplaincy Services 
Enoch Kanagaraj, 07702566667 /  ccs@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline WED 3pm
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org

SUNSET TIMES
 Today: 6.05pm  Next Friday: 6.15pm

15 March 2014

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

 
I will give you peace at all times

and in every situation.
2 Thessalonians 3:16

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Sam Neves
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.spsda.co.uk/watch 

YOUTH EVENTS

15 MARCH
Social, 7-9pm (Age 11-18)

Chill-out Youth Social 
@Stanborough Park Church (upstairs)

Table Tennis, Wii games, snacks etc. Bring a friend!

12 APRIL
Quasar Youth Social  8-10pm

@Quasar, Hemel, HB1 1BB
ONLY 40 PLACES AVAILABLE 

Book your place with Carolyn, Etienne or Beatrice.

Coming Soon... THE GAME

Divine Service


